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Virtual Zoom Meeting 

Tuesday, November 9, 2021 @ 7:00 PM 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

• President Dale Rumberger called meeting to order at 7:02 

PM.  

 

II. ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS & OFFICERS 

REPORTS  

• Approval of Meeting Minutes  

o October meeting minutes will be posted today and held 

for approval at next month’s meeting.  

• Treasurer’s Report:   

Sun Trust Checking:             $991.40  TIAA CREF Money Market:      $6,733.30    

     

 

Total funding:                   $7,724.70 

 

• South Fairfax Chamber Report – Casey Whitmarsh 

o SFCC Member Highlight – M&M Contracting 

Solutions (www.mandmcontractingsolutions.com) 

▪ Highest quality service, through unsurpassed 

levels of expertise, detail-oriented pre-planning 

and a client-focused approach. Building long term 

relationships is our goal on every project no 

matter how large or small. 
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▪  “No Problems, Only Solutions” and we truly 

believe there is always a solution. 

o All Together Now! 

▪ Workhouse Arts Center Announces an Upcoming 

Production of Music Theatre International’s All 

Together Now!: A Global Event Celebrating 

Local Theatre.  

▪ Production will take place in Workhouse’s 

intimate, black box style, W-3 Theatre. 

▪ A fantastic selection of songs are featured in this 

brand new musical revue from shows including 

Rent, Les Misérables, Into the Woods, Matilda, 

Hairspray, Disney’s Beauty and the Beast, Fiddler 

on the Roof, Once on This Island, Little Shop of 

Horrors, Mamma Mia! and many more! 

▪ Event Date:11/12/2021 - 11/15/2021 

▪ Event Time: 8:00 PM - 10:00 PM Eastern 

▪ Location:Workhouse Arts Center9518 Workhouse 

WayLorton, VA 22079 

▪ Links:  https://www.workhousearts.org/event/all-

together-now/2021-11-

12/?srh=All+Together+Now% 

 

o Second Saturday Art Walk 

▪ Event Date: 11/13/2021 

▪ Event Time: 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM Eastern 

https://www.workhousearts.org/event/all-together-now/2021-11-12/?srh=All+Together+Now%2525
https://www.workhousearts.org/event/all-together-now/2021-11-12/?srh=All+Together+Now%2525
https://www.workhousearts.org/event/all-together-now/2021-11-12/?srh=All+Together+Now%2525
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▪ Location:Workhouse Arts Center9518 Workhouse 

WayLorton, VA 22079 

▪ The Workhouse Arts Center has over 60 resident 

visual artists throughout our artist buildings as 

well as the Arches Gallery. Each month, we 

feature individual artists or a group of artists from 

each building as our Monthly Featured Artists. 

The artists exhibit a current body of work either 

solo or as part of a group and during our Second 

Saturday Art Walk they are onsite to speak about 

their work during the exhibit opening reception. 

▪ Links:https://www.workhousearts.org/resident-

associate-artists-2/monthly-featured-

artists/?srh=Second+Saturday+Art+Walk   

 

o Metropolitan School of the Arts Presents the 

Nutcracker 

▪ The Metropolitan School of the Arts looks 

forward to bringing you their magical Nutcracker 

performance! Enjoy this exciting production as 

Clara fights the evil Mouse Queen and her army 

of fierce mice to save the handsome and kind 

Nutcracker doll! Love will become real as the 

Nutcracker's curse is lifted and he turns into a 

handsome, young prince! On this great adventure, 

Clara will be transported to a fantastical land 

where she will meet the dazzling Snow Queen, 

dancing snowflakes, the Sugar Plum Fairy, and 

many more wonderful characters! This is a 

https://www.workhousearts.org/resident-associate-artists-2/monthly-featured-artists/?srh=Second+Saturday+Art+Walk%2520%2520
https://www.workhousearts.org/resident-associate-artists-2/monthly-featured-artists/?srh=Second+Saturday+Art+Walk%2520%2520
https://www.workhousearts.org/resident-associate-artists-2/monthly-featured-artists/?srh=Second+Saturday+Art+Walk%2520%2520
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delightful performance with over 120 performers 

and, of course, the pure sound of the holidays with 

the wonderful Tchaikovsky score! 

▪ Event Date: 12/4/2021 - 12/5/2021 

▪ Event Time: Shows at 12pm and 5pm 

▪ Location:Rachel M. Schlesinger Concert Hall & 

Arts Center4915 E Campus DriveAlexandria , VA 

 

o 16th Annual Lorton Holiday Extravaganza and Craft 

Show 

▪ Event Date: 12/4/2021 

▪ Event Time: 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Eastern 

▪ Location:South County High School8501 

Silverbrook RdLorton, VA 22079 

▪ Get your holiday shopping done while avoiding 

the mall! More than 70 artisans will have their 

handcrafted items for sale at South County High 

School! Have your photo taken with Santa 

between 10a-12p.Proceeds benefit the SCHS 

Class of 2022. 

 

• Workhouse Arts Center - Leon Scioscia 

o Presentation given by Leon Scioscia, President & CEO 

alongside Caroline Blanco, Chair of the Board of 

Directors 
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o Realizing the Workhouse Arts Center’s long-standing 

vision requires coordination with several stakeholders 

▪ Workhouse Arts Foundation Board 

▪ Fairfax County Elected & Appointed Personnel 

▪ Fairfax County, State of Virginia, and Greater 

DMV Arts & Economic Organizations 

▪ Workhouse staff, artists, volunteers and patrons 

o Workhouse Arts Center property itself is owned by 

Fairfax County and the Workhouse is a non-profit that 

has a lease to run certain parts of that property.   

o Workhouse Hiring Process 

▪ Necessary to propel the vision forward 

▪ New hires include: 

• Director, Lucy Burns Museum 

• Vice President, Development 

• Special Events/Rentals Director 

• Facility Manager 

• Visitor Associates 

▪ Working with a new marketing consultant 

▪ Will be hiring in the future: 

• Vice President, Finance 

• Director of Marketing 

o Master Planning Efforts 

▪ Fairfax County master planning process has been 

underway for the entire campus, and the plan will 

be implemented soon 

▪ In the interim, other progress has been made that 

helps the Workhouse realize its vision 
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o Renovation of two buildings facing Ox Road  

▪ Buildings known as W-13 and W-15 

▪ Greatly enhancing curb appeal and walking 

entrances into the campus 

▪ Between the two buildings will be a connecting 

plaza with a little stage and outdoor seating 

▪ Once these renovations are completed and these 

buildings are leased out to new commercial 

establishments, these spaces will become 

extensions of those establishments 

• Lease tenants could include a small coffee 

shop, brewery or restaurant 

▪ Total project timeline estimation: two years 

• First phase of construction will take 

approximately 1 year to complete, and then 

another year to complete construction within 

the buildings in the second phase once lease 

establishments are identified.  

o Other dream “possibilities” 

▪ These concepts are all in motion for consideration 

amidst the master planning efforts 

▪ W-22 “The Barn” 

• Envisioned as a Music Barn for outdoor 

musical performances and community 

activity 

▪ W-12 Professional Theatre 

• Envisioned as a 400-seat theatre 

▪ W-1 Large-Scale Event Center 
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• Envisioned for weddings, Bat Mitzvahs, 

Birthdays, Special Events, etc.  

o New sophisticated and consistent marketing presence 

▪ Includes consistent branding/logos 

▪ Building a new mobile-friendly website 

• Expecting to be launched January 2022 

o Workhouse received a significant Cares Act Grant, 

from the SBA program called SVOG (Shuttered Venue 

Operators Grant) 

▪ As a result of that funding, a new musical series 

will start in February 2022 

• Musical Series will be called “On Stage” 

and will provide live music at the 

Workhouse 

▪ Grant money will also be used for community 

outreach theatre programs and to add additional 

entertainment to the Mount Vernon Summer 

Night series at the Workhouse 

▪ Also creating a Music Works Festival 

• Could be 1-3 days during the first weekend 

in June 2022 

• Will feature live music, craft beer & visual 

arts 

o QUESTION: One slide referred to a possible event 

center. There is also an event center at Occoquan 

Regional Park. Is there sufficient demand for both?  

▪ ANSWER: Master Planning will help evaluate 

these possibilities as we move down the road. 

From experience, there is always a need for rental 

event space. We suspect event space at the 
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Workhouse will be well-utilized and will not 

compete with other event centers nearby, despite 

the similarities.  

o QUESTION: In one illustration, you had a theatre in a 

brick building – one existing building does have a stage 

that was graffitied and supposed to be preserved, did 

you encounter that? 

▪ ANSWER: From my understanding, that building 

(W-12) was originally a theatre when the 

Workhouse was built, but was converted at some 

point to a gym. Approximately 15-16 years ago, 

there was an initial attempt to return it to a theatre 

and that is when they discovered the stage that 

was underneath the gym floor that was built. 

There are several historical components & it 

would certainly be part of the Workhouse vision 

to bring it back to that state in the future.  

o COMMENT: In presentations and on the new website it 

may help to have a birds-eye view of the buildings by 

number. 

o COMMENT: There were talks of trying to coordinate 

with George Mason University. It houses a collection of 

WPA 1935-1939/40 playwright works, and at one time 

George Mason was producing one per year. But plans 

changed and they needed to pivot, so it hasn’t happened 

in quite some time. It may be a worthwhile thing to 

consider.  

o COMMENT: On the Saturday morning markets, please 

consider working with the County to obtain the required 

permits to host a farmers’ market there as well. I think 

the demand exists along that corridor for travelers. 
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There is so much potential and I see you’ve begun to 

tap it! 

o QUESTION: Is there any consideration for additional 

parking at the Workhouse? Also, has the path from the 

equestrian center to the back of the Workhouse ever 

been repaired?  

▪ ANSWER: Leon: I don’t know the answer to the 

second questions, but I will find out and let you 

know. We do have about 1000 spaces on campus.  

▪ ANSWER: Caroline: That path referenced is part 

of the cross-county trail, I believe. That is outside 

of the campus itself, but we can inquire.  

▪ COMMENT: Peyton Smith from Supervisor 

Storck’s office will follow-up on that trail repair. 

o COMMENT: I want to commend you on the 

collaboration and communication. At the Chamber, we 

love sharing and helping spread the word. We really 

enjoy watching the Workhouse grow! If there is 

anything the Chamber can do to assist, we are ready 

and willing. 

▪ COMMENT: Leon: We are all partners in this 

community. Thank you so much for your support. 

o COMMENT: President Rumberger: We will look for an 

update from the Workhouse in March/April. If you’d 

like to have a regular presence at our monthly meetings, 

please let us know and we will add you to the agenda.  

• Nomination of South County Federation Officers 

o Slate of Officers for 2022-2024 

▪ President: Nick Firth 
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▪ Vice President: Wendy Henley 

▪ Treasurer: Keith Shovlin 

▪ Secretary: Angelina Fuller 

▪ Corresponding Secretary: OPEN 

▪ Immediate Past President: Dale Rumberger 

▪ Land Use Co-Chairs: Nick Firth & Keith Shovlin 

▪ Safety Chair: Jonathan Kiell 

▪ Transportation Co Chairs: Peter Weyland and 

Andrew Lingg 

▪ Education Chair: Wendy Henley 

▪ Environment and Parks Co Chairs: Larry Clark 

and Dale Rumberger 

o Elections Process (per Charter) 

▪ Elections Committee puts slate together in 

November 

▪ Voted on in December 

o Self-nominations, or any other nominations are 

encouraged. Also encouraging anyone to come forward 

who is interested in the open Corresponding Secretary 

position or any interest in serving on a listed committee. 

If interested, please email Dale: 

▪ dsrumberger@verizon.net 

o Corresponding Secretary description 

▪ Work with Nick on website 

▪ Update Facebook site 

▪ Extend presence on NextDoor 

mailto:dsrumberger@verizon.net
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▪ Ensuring resolution when passed are numbered 

correctly and are filed/organized on the website 

 

III. SUPERVISOR REPORTS  

• Springfield District Supervisor Pat Herrity  

o Not present or represented. 

 

• Mount Vernon District Supervisor Dan Storck presented 

by Nick Rinehart 

o Tour de Mount Vernon 

▪ 6th Annual tour occurred on October 23 with over 

230 riders, including Supervisor Storck, Chairman 

McKay, Supervisor Alcorn, and Senator Scott 

Surovell 

o Newly Hired Employees – Supervisor’s Office 

▪ Transportation and Trails Aide – Peyton Smith 

▪ Officer Manager – Carmen Alfaro-Morawski 

o Alpine X/ Fairfax Peak 

▪ BoS held public hearing October 19 on the 

proposed second amendment to the Interim 

Agreement on Fairfax Peak, between Alpine X 

and the County 

▪ Second Amendment would allow certain 

additional terms for the developer to continue site 

design and engage the County regulatory agencies 

to pursue the proposed development. Those terms 

include: 
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• Extending the term of the exclusive 

negotiation period and ROE until December 

31, 2023 

• Designating the Developer as a County 

agent for the limited purpose of pursuing 

land use approvals, including any required 

zoning and similar regulatory approvals 

necessary for the construction and use of the 

proposed development 

• This amendment solely gives the 

applicant/developer Alpine X the 

authorization to pursue land use approvals 

when the time is right. They are anticipating 

starting this process at the beginning of next 

year. 

▪ Action Item on December 7 to either 

approve/deny Interim Agreement Amendment 

o Redistricting Updates 

▪ Public Hearing held today on the 64 proposed 

redistricting maps, both from the community and 

from the Redistricting Committee 

▪ BoS is anticipated to adopt new districts at their 

December 7 meeting. Community input is key to 

the process, and the public is encouraged to offer 

input and comments on proposed maps. 

▪ Thanks to Larry and Dale for testifying on behalf 

of the SCF and all Lorton constituents.  

▪ The 64 plans are available for review on the 

online dashboard and at your local public library 
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branch. They are also available through the Office 

of the Clerk for the Board of Supervisors 

• https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/redistricting/ 

• Public Library Location Information 

o 703-787-4692, TTY 711 

• Office of the Clerk 

o 703-324-3151 

▪ Supervisor Storck has heard input from the public 

hearing and will be considering all public 

comments from the Mount Vernon district ahead 

of the December 7 decision. He has not yet taken 

a position at this time.  

o Tidal Erosion/Living Shoreline Amendment 

▪ BoS approved a proposed Comprehensive Plan 

Amendment to the Environment Policy Plan and a  

Wetlands Zoning Ordinance Amendments 

regarding implementing legislation from Senate 

Bill 776 regarding living shoreline approaches to 

preventing tidal erosion along tidal wetlands. 

▪ Motion brought forth by Supervisor Smith. 

Supervisor Storck gave a follow-on motion to 

direct the Fairfax County Wetlands Board to work 

with the County Attorney to provide guidance on 

living shoreline considerations for anyone who is 

applying for a permit to repair an existing 

bulkhead or control erosion on their shoreline 

property 

o Lorton Visioning 2040 Study 

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/redistricting/
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▪ Meeting held last night and the task force was 

introduced to consultants for the planning work 

and market study, Design Collective & PES 

▪ Lorton Visioning Study website now has a 

community engagement page where the links to 

subsequent meetings will be posted. Past meeting 

materials are also posted. 

• https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planning-

development/plan-amendments/lorton-

visioning 

o DRPT Springfield-Quantico Transportation Study 

▪ Virginia Department of Rail and Public 

Transportation (DRPT) is conducting a feasibility 

study of enhanced public transportation services 

between the Franconia- Springfield Metro station 

in Fairfax County and the Quantico Marine Base 

in Prince William County. Enhanced transit could 

include options such as additional express bus 

services, increased CRE commuter rail expansion, 

Bus Rapid Transit, or an extension of Metrorail.  

▪ On October 18, DRPT released the Springfield to 

Quantico Enhanced Public Transportation 

Feasibility Study Executive Summary for a 30-

day comment period.  

▪ Please send any comments to 

drptpr@drpt.virginia.gov by November 17 

o Lorton Community Center/Library 

▪ Completion still on track for Summer 2022. The 

County has had a positive experience with the 

construction contractor. 

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planning-development/plan-amendments/lorton-visioning
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planning-development/plan-amendments/lorton-visioning
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planning-development/plan-amendments/lorton-visioning
mailto:drptpr@drpt.virginia.gov
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o South County Police Station/Animal Shelter 

▪ Steel construction and station slab on grade pour 

is ongoing.  

▪ Completion date is now set for Winter 2023 due 

to setbacks. No further delays anticipated 

o Gunston Fire Station 

▪ November 17 at 6:30 pm | Mason Neck Civic 

Association and surrounding neighborhoods to 

share the concept design with the community. 

o QUESTION: We know the police department is not up 

to full staff and are concerned that the police station 

will be open, but short-staffed. We were looking at 

getting another meeting together with the task force 

working on the facility, is that correct? 

▪ ANSWER: Yes, that is correct. We will provide 

an update for you next month. Christine 

mentioned the Chief Davis was made aware of the 

concern, as well as the group working on this 

matter. 

o QUESTION: So there won’t be any further testimony 

on redistricting, except for through the Clerk of the 

Board, is that correct?  

▪ ANSWER: Yes, that is my understanding. The 

Supervisor may decide he wants more 

opportunities beyond that, but if anything changes 

we will keep you updated. The Supervisors will 

discuss the proposed plans and vote on a plan on 

December 7. 
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▪ QUESTION: Will the Supervisors simply pick a 

plan, or could they make modifications or create 

their own based on the existing plans? 

▪ ANSWER: Peyton: Supervisor Storck plans on 

looking through the options with the other 

Supervisors. He doesn’t expect that any of those 

particular plans will be the exact plan that is 

approved, it will likely be an amalgamation.  

 

• Mount Vernon District School Board Karen Corbett – 

Sanders, with Springfield District School Board  Laura 

Jane Cohen 

o First Quarter Completed of School Year 

▪ Challenges as students reacclimated to in-person 

learning 

• Helping students regain stamina and self-

discipline of being back in school full-time 

▪ There are some disruptions due to quarantining, 

however we have commitment from the 

Superintendent to cut the quarantine for close 

contacts to 10 days from 14, and are urging him to 

further reduce (comparable to Loudon County – 7 

day with negative test) 

o Extracurriculars are in full force 

▪ South County football team beat Alexandria City 

& will play West Springfield this Friday 



 

17 

▪ Band competitions where the high school band 

placed 9th in State  

▪ South County Middle School will present Lagoon 

this weekend 

o Transportation Issues & Substitutes 

▪ Bus driver pay and substitute pay was increased 

▪ Recruitment continues  

o Annual Enrollment Report 

▪ South County High School increased by 55 

students since 2019. 

▪ Middle School down by 76 students  

▪ Elementary School mixed 

• Newington Forest & Silverbrook increased 

this year after declines last year 

• Hailey had modest decline in enrollment and 

Laurel Hill and a more substantial decline 

▪ With the availability of a vaccine for children, 

principals are hearing from parents that they 

intend to send their students back to in person 

school in the second semester 

o Gunston Road Traffic 

▪ Working with police department to manage the 

challenges 
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▪ Expect more bus usage with the availability of the 

vaccine 

o Calendar Survey 

▪ Please go online and share your preferences/views 

for the 2022-2023 school year 

▪ 2022-23 School Year Calendar Development 

Webinar Link 

• https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6fGY-

56z0xc 

o Budget 

▪ BoS joint meeting on November 23 to begin 

budget discussions 

▪ In addition to the changes expected with new 

administration, we know this year will have 

impacts due to changes in the Local Composite 

Index (LCI) which determines state funding 

formulas and the expansion of the Standards of 

Quality which should be released this month 

▪ Conversations about a step increase and market-

scale adjustment for staff 

• Fairfax County Park Authority (FCPA) – Linwood 

Gorham  
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o COMMENT: President Rumberger: I’ll be sending 

you an email to provide an update on some lingering 

questions, including: Central Green bathrooms, pickle 

ball courts in our area, and the dog park (including 

what the process would be to bring it forward), garden 

plots, and generally where all the FCPA property 

exists within the South County region  

▪ ANSWER: We hope to continue moving the 

garden plot forward as we near Spring. I have a 

lot of confidence we can do that. The pickle ball 

study will be finalized soon and I’m very much a 

pickle ball advocate. If anyone wants to restripe 

existing tennis courts for pickle ball, please reach 

out to me and let me know.  

▪ COMMENT: President Rumberger: Yes, 

Newington Park at the corner of Monacan Drive 

off Silverbrook Rd. There are two full courts on 

there that should be considered.  

▪ ANSWER: As only tennis courts, many of these 

courts have been underused for years. There is a 

very large push for these to be striped, with many 

open to it – though there has been some push back 

from tennis users that do not support restriping in 

the northern part of the County.  

▪ QUESTION: Why can’t you make them both 

tennis ball and pickle ball courts? 
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• ANSWER: They are. It is a creative striping 

scheme that can be used for both sports. 

Essentially, you can create two pickle ball 

courts for every one tennis court and there 

are no tennis courts being taken out of 

service. Instead, we’re just creating 

additional lines for the use of pickle ball 

players as well.   

 

IV. LEGISLATIVE UPDATES 

• U.S. Congressman Gerry Connolly presented by Marlon 

Dubuisson 

o Veterans Roundtable Event 

▪ Friday, November 12 

▪ Springfield American Legion Post 176 

▪ Will also be streamed on Facebook 

o Open Season Event 

▪ https://connolly.house.gov/news/documentsingle.a

spx?DocumentID=4407 

▪ Saturday, November 20 from 10 am-1 pm 

▪ Fairfax County Government Center 

https://connolly.house.gov/news/documentsingle.aspx?DocumentID=4407
https://connolly.house.gov/news/documentsingle.aspx?DocumentID=4407
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o Infrastructure Bill 

▪ Passed on Friday 

▪ Do not currently have numbers on the Long 

Bridge, but will provide them to SCF soon 

▪ Virginia has 577 bridges in poor condition, and 

2,100 miles of highway that falls under the same 

category 

• Entire DMV area has 800 bridges and 4,700 

miles of highway that are in poor condition 

▪ Bill was essential to building a better foundation 

to change us from reactive to proactive 

• Commute time in Virginia has historically 

increased by 8% on average each year. 

▪ Virginia is expecting $7B for highway programs, 

$537M for bridge replacements and $1.2B for 

improved public transportation 

• Nationally, the total bill is $550B 

o $110B for Roads and Bridges 

o $105B for Public Transit 

o $73B for Power & Infrastructure 

o $65B for High-Speed Internet 
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o $55B Clean Water 

o $25B for Airports 

o $65B for additional programs that 

include environmental readiness, 

electric vehicles, etc. 

o Contact for Marlon Dubuisson 

▪ Marlon.Dubuisson@mail.house.gov 

o COMMENT: Thanks for mentioning the Long Bridge 

improvements, we’ll wait to hear from you. Since you 

also happen to cover a portion of Prince William 

County, please consider a widening of the Occoquan 

River Bridge to lessen the backups to Lorton from 

Occoquan.   

▪ COMMENT: Marlon: One community project last 

year (there were 10) was for the expansion of that 

bridge, which will hopefully lead to a lessening of 

congestion. 

• U.S. State Delegate Kathy Tran presented by Benjamin 

Hermerding 

o Shifting landscape of the General Assembly (election 

last week) and we appear to have a change in leadership 

in the House of Delegates 

mailto:Marlon.Dubuisson@mail.house.gov
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o Next session begins January 13, 2022 and deadline to 

submit legislation falls on November 29 (pre-file).  

o Contact Information: 

▪ delktran@house.virginia.gov 

▪ 804-698-1042 

o COMMENT: Please connect with Peyton Smith in 

Supervisor Storck’s office to determine when the last 

FCDOT/VDOT Bridge Check occurred. We’re hoping 

to obtain an assessment (at one point they were being 

graded in a lettering system) of all bridges within the 

South County Federation boundaries. We’re aiming to 

have that in January to focus on transportation 

priorities.  
 

 

V. COMMITTEE REPORTS  

• Transportation, Peter Weyland, Chair 

o Gunston Elementary School traffic 

▪ Supervisor Storck and the Franconia Police Chief 

are actively working on this issue 

▪ Emphasis here really is on safety of the children, 

rather than just a traffic issue 

▪ Still hoping for increased bus usage with the 

availability of vaccines for children 

mailto:delktran@house.virginia.gov
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o Infrastructure Bill 

▪ Virginia will get quite a bit of support. 

▪ Long Bridge expansion is a key transportation 

issue (new railroad bridge over the Potomac river 

that will allow for twice as much traffic and 

improve the biggest bottleneck in the northeast 

corridor) 

o Amtrak traffic backups 

▪ Have experienced backups all the way to Lewis 

Chapel Rd. 

▪ Paying close attention to this matter and will 

provide further information at the next meeting 

after discussing with Amtrak and the Franconia 

Police Department 

o Poles on Gunston Road 

▪ Power has been moved, but now waiting on Cox 

& Verizon to remove cable lines to fully 

remediate this serious safety issue and remove 

poles that are very close to a roadway 

o CSX Bridge 

▪ CSX tracks over Route 1 

▪ They will eliminate concrete buttress that is 

between the two roadways so that it will 

accommodate 3 lines going in each direction, as 

well as shared use path for pedestrians and 

bicycles 
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▪ Estimated $49M project started in 2023 and 

completed in 2027 

o COMMENT: The 3 lanes that will be going South will be 

dumping into 2 exits. 

▪ COMMENT: They will be working on the 

corridor between Occoquan and the bridge 

o QUESTION: Will the north-bound and south-bound lanes 

be one-way only starting at the Rt 1 and VA-600 

intersection? There are a lot of vehicles that back up 

traffic as they are turning out of a business (such as the 

rock/gravel yard). If there is a vehicle turning left, they 

back up both south-bound and north-bound traffic and it 

is very unsafe.  

▪ ANSWER: I’m not sure that has been taken into 

consideration, but I do think the issue is 

understood. I’ll be happy to dig into this further 

and provide an update next time.  

 

• Public Safety, Jonathan Kiell, Chair 

o No additional items to report.  

 

• Land Use, Nick Firth, Chair 

o Popeyes 

▪ Under construction, with completion expected in 

Spring 2022 

o Amazon Fresh 



 

26 

▪ There are distribution chain issues getting inner 

equipment (shelving). This pushed their estimated 

opening to mid-December. 

o Panera Bread 

▪ The lease sign is up for the space next to the 

Panera Bread (approximately 1500 sq ft. of 

space). 

▪ Panera is still anticipating an early Spring 

completion. 

o New Hope Church 

▪ Expansion plan is being considered to increase 

their school program and put in some sport 

amenities for the kids.  

▪ This is at the beginning stages of the process, but 

we expect a concept to be shared in the future. 

o COMMENT: Lidl has started construction. Do we have a 

timeline? 

▪ ANSWER: They bring in their own crew to do 

construction, and I believe it is next year. 

 

• Education – see school board member report 

 

• Environmental & Parks, Vacant 

o Shoreline Erosion Amendment 
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▪ Amending Environmental element of the policy 

plan in the Comprehensive Plan that discusses 

tidal erosion and living shoreline mitigation 

▪ Also Amending Chapter 116 of the County Code 

to match the recently passed General Assembly 

legislation 

▪ QUESTION: What is the definition of living 

shoreline? There is a concern that homeowners 

might have incredible costs if you live alongside 

any waterway in terms of extreme measures for 

building, replacement, etc. 

▪ ANSWER: Those same questions propelled 

Supervisor Storck to ask the Wetlands Board to 

work with the County Attorney so that we could 

provide better/clearer guidance to those applying 

for permits. My understanding is, if you wanted to 

use another approach, you have to provide a 

justification for why the living shoreline approach 

would not be suitable. This is all dictated by the 

State, the Virginia Institute of Marine Science & 

the Virginia Marine Resource Commission. We’re 

hoping the Wetlands Board will engage in a 

community process to get feedback from 

impacted homeowners.  

▪ COMMENT: The Mount Vernon Civic 

Association Co-Chair has asked SCF to unite with 

them on this issue. They have canals and other 

places that are bulkheaded in Upper Mount 

Vernon and it has potential for a big impact, 
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including an incredible cost for replacement and 

an onerous process.  

VI. OLD BUSINESS 

• Redistricting Proposals 

o The Executive Board has worked on this effort for 

2+months.  

o There is an opportunity to expand the number of 

magisterial districts in Fairfax County. We provided 

testimony today for one of our proposed maps (of 10 

districts).  

o 14 people spoke at the hearing, including 6 from the 

Mount Vernon District – with no representation from 

Sully, Springfield or Lee districts.  

▪ 3 of 6 spoke specifically in support of our 

presentation, but others suggested an office 

location in the South County area would suffice 

for at least another 10 years connected to the 

Mount Vernon District. One specific speaker 

(Montibello Condo Associates) were there to 

discuss some proposed maps moving them into 

Lee district to balance numbers. 

o The Mount Vernon is one of the most populous 

magisterial districts in the County 

o We will be submitting our spoken testimony for posting 

on the SCF website, including the maps we presented 

(to be posted on our website). 

o We are in opposition of the existing process, which we 

think needs a public disclosure of the decision-making 

process rather than moving straight to a vote at the next 

BoS meeting in December. 
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o We don’t believe we’ve outgrown the Mount Vernon 

district, but we are concerned about whether our future 

direction lies along the Richmond Highway corridor, or 

out Ox Rd and into the Burke area (which is what our 

proposed South Fairfax magisterial district would do) 

o We were very firm that no one that is currently in the 

SCF boundaries should be removed to balance other 

district problems. 

 

VII. NEW BUSINESS  

 

• No new business to report. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm.  

 
 

NEXT MEETING: December 14 (held virtually)   

 

FUTURE MEETING DATES in 2021:  December 14 

 

 

Recorded by Angelina Fuller 


